January 12th, 2024



### DEAN HAYES'S WEEKLY MESSAGE

Greetings Founders Community,
We are coming to a close on the first semester of the 23-24 school year. I am proud of all of the students for their accomplishments this semester. Please remember to call the school if your child will not be here for any reason (including no exam or an exmption). Safety is a top priority here at Founders and we want to make sure all students are accounted for either here at school or at home if they are absent. Thank you for your efforts!

#### IMPORTANT DATES AHEAD

Martin Luther King Day (no school) January 15th

Midterm Testing
January 16th - January 19th

Midterm Schedules

End of Quarter 2
January 19th

Teacher Workshop (no school) January 23rd \*\*NOTE- this is an update\*\*

2023-2024 Calendar

### QUOTE OF THE WEEK

"If you can't fly then run. If you can't run then walk. If you can't walk then crawl.

But whatever you do, you have to keep moving forward."

Martin Luther King Jr.

### INTERNET & DIGITAL SAFETY EVENT

The NH Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force (ICAC) will be hosting a free Internet and Digital Safety event for adults from 6-7:30 p.m. on Feb. 1 at Oyster River Middle School Concert Hall, 1 Coe Dr., Durham.

The <u>program</u> includes information on how predators use social media, digital safety, a K-9 team demonstration, presentation by ICAC and Q&A.

This event is not suitable for children.

## PTSG IS LOOKING FOR DONATIONS FOR JANUARY TEACHER WORKSHOP

PTSG is collecting donations for a BAKED POTATO BAR luncheon for our amazing faculty and staff to enjoy during their January Workshop.



<u>Please review the</u> <u>available slots to sign up.</u>

Please bring all donations to the front desk the day before (Monday, January 22nd), or by 11am on Tuesday, January 23rd for hot foods.

Thank you!



Our Parent Teacher Student Group (PTSG) is a very active community, focused on supporting the school. Our purpose is to positively impact Founders Academy by providing support through volunteerism and fundraising for student and staff needs, leadership opportunities for students, and family and community engagement opportunities.

https://www.thefoundersacademy.org/parents/p\_t\_s\_g

### THE BUDDY PROJECT

The Buddy Project brings 11th and 5th graders together every Monday Roundtable to explore the world of knowledge, books, and friendships. These older students will be paired with either one or two 5th graders to enjoy conversation, fun activities, and reading. The foundation of the project is based on teaching our younger Founder's students about leadership skills and living up to the Founder's Code of Conduct, but it is also intended to provide them a space for laughter, creativity, and most of all fun!

To view our Amazon WishList, <u>click here!</u>

# The Buddy Project



#### STAFF 2 WAY RADIO FUNDRAISER

Please assist us in outfitting our staff with reliable 2 way radios. Our staff relies on reliable radios for a myriad of safety purposes and protocols on campus all throughout the day.

Purchasing a new set of reliable radios has become a necessity for our school.

The school Parent-Teacher-Student Group has generously purchased 10 of the radios needed, but we still need to raise the funds to purchase the remaining 50 radios to outfit the entire school staff.

Please consider donating to this fund so that we can replace our radios; anything is appreciated!

Thank you so much in advance for your support of our wonderful staff!

## FOUNDERS ALUMNI RETURN TO SHARE COLLEGE EXPERIENCES

Founders was delighted to welcome back alumni from the 2021, 2022, and 2023 graduating classes on January 4, 2024, to speak with Founders juniors and seniors about their experiences transitioning from high school to post-secondary experiences.

Read more about their visit here!



#### A MESSAGE FROM SCHOOLMD

The most common reason students come to the health office is "I have a headache"!

Fortunately, after an evaluation we discover almost all are minor and may have been prevented or controlled with simple measures at home.

<u>Click here</u> for a few suggestions that may make a difference to your students wellbeing.

## ATTENTION: 2024 EARLY DISMISSAL PERMISSION FORM

Please fill out one form for each student, specifying what days you (the student's parent/guardian) give express permission for your student to be dismissed at 2:25 pm from Founders.

\*\*ONLY FILL OUT THIS FORM FOR STUDENTS
WHO WILL BE DISMISSED EARLY EVERY
WEEK\*\*

\*\*This applies to Student Drivers as well\*\*
If your child is **not** being dismissed on a regular basis, **do not fill out this form.** 

Any special circumstances **must** be communicated with Founders by email or phone.

## THE FOUNDERS ACADEMY 2ND ANNUAL CRAFT FAIR

Saturday, April 6, 2024 | 9:00 am - 3:00 pm There will be music and food at the event.

Interested in being a vendor? Click here!
Vendor Cost: \$30 per space (10' X 4')
Registration forms are due by March 1st, 2024.
Payment can be made by cash or check.

Please email Kate Robichaud with any questions at <a href="mailto:craftfair@tfanh.org">craftfair@tfanh.org</a>



#### ADMISSIONS FOR THE 2024 - 2025 SCHOOL YEAR



Admissions for the 2024-2025 school year is now open! Applications for the 2024-2025 school year are due by **March 15**, **2024**.

To apply for admission for grades 5-12, please fill out an <u>online application</u> and submit that with the associated admissions materials.

#### MANCHESTER THUNDER LACROSSE

Manchester Thunder has opened their <u>registration</u> for the 2024 lacrosse season.

Teams are available for girls who live in Manchester and are in grades 1-8.

No experience needed!

Feel free to forward questions to manchesterthunderlax@gmail.com













